
              

              

              

      

Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that Stimulate and challenge each 

student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and 

parents work in an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

                              MONMIA MESSENGER 

 

 

 

Dear Monmia Families, 
 
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK  
¶ Thank you to Vineta Mitrevski for organising the production of a new school video to share our 
wonderful school.  Thank you to Ray White Taylors Lakes for providing us with an amazing 
videographer. Families can view this video on our website www.monmia.vic.edu.au 

¶ A longer version of this video is showing in our administration foyer. 

¶ Thank you to Charlie in 1/2A for his wonderful creativity in designing a cafeteria using some of the 
Capital Works funding we have received.   

¶ Thank you to Nathaniel, Kaden and Jayden who gave us some thoughtful and considerate feedback 
on the new school video. 

¶ It has been wonderful to meet our 2021 Preps for their first onsite orientation session where they 
could all be together with their teacher Natalija Caridi. 

¶ Thank you Diana Masalkovski from Family and Friends for helping our new prep parents/guardians 
with their purchases for 2021. 

 
LATEST DET UPDATE 

Most school operations can now resume standard delivery alongside the continued promotion and reinforcing 
of core strategies such as staying home when unwell, enhanced cleaning, continuing regular hand hygiene 
and maintaining physical distance when practical to do so.  

Density limits do not apply in classrooms and other spaces for the purposes of student use, including corridors 
and other shared areas. 

Density limits of one person per two square metres apply to staff areas such as staff lunchrooms and areas 
accessed by the public, such as reception areas. 

Face masks 

Face masks are no longer required in schools when people can keep distance from others however they are 
strongly recommended indoors for staff and secondary school students in school environments when physical 
distancing of 1.5 metres cannot be maintained.  This may include classrooms, corridors and communal areas.  
Face masks must always be carried by individuals aged 132 and over.  Existing exemptions continue 
including masks not being required when teaching.  Face masks continue to be mandatory on public transport 
and school  

A face mask must cover the nose and mouth. Face shields, scarves or bandanas do not meet these 
requirements. 
 
There are no limits to the number or size of groups, however the visitor density limit of one person per two 
square metres should be applied to any spaces being accessed by children, parents/carers and staff involved 
in transition activities. 

 

End of year assemblies, graduations and other gatherings (e.g. school sports events) 
If an event is held with external guests (parents/guardians/visitors) then the overall attendee limit (inclusive 
of guests, staff and students) must be based on available floor space of the venue; with the density limit of 
one person per two square metres applied.  
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BYOD PROGRAM 
Thank you to all our families who have returned the first BYOD notice.  We had some inquiries as to which 
supplier would provide a discount to families.  At this point in time, we will determine how many families will 
need this support.  We are engaged in discussions with one supplier and will seek out other possibilities as 
well.  For those of you who are keen to purchase iPads for this year, the best suggestion is to watch out for 
Boxing Day Sales as there could be some good deals from major retailers or online deals.   
Please remember that we are not saying that families must purchase an iPad if you hadnôt already planned 
to purchase a device or your children have one now. 
 
CLASS PARTIES  
To remain COVID safe it has been decided that class parties will not occur in this year as in previous 
years.  However, students will be able to enjoy a home packed lunch in their learning spaces with their class 
on Tuesday 15 December.  Each class will undertake activities through the day to celebrate 2020 
achievements. 
 
MONMIA UPGRADE SURVEY 
 
Our school has been allocated 6.93 million dollars in the 2020 State Budget. This funding will help our school 
to upgrade our school and also build a new STEM facility. We will work closely with the School Council and 
the Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) to deliver an outcome that will benefit the entire community.  
 
To prepare for the upgrade, we will complete an Asset Management Plan over the next 11 weeks. The AMP 
is a long-term document that helps to plan for a schoolôs future. The plan identifies, organises and prioritises 
the building works required at a school ï ensuring students have access to educational facilities that prepare 
them to thrive in the 21st century. We will be sharing updates on this and will asking for input from our families 
and staff. We will also involve our students to listen to their unique and important perspective.  
 
Please complete this survey to have your say and input in the planning phase of what is the vision we have 
for Monmia and our students.  This link will take you to the survey and it should only take 5-10 minutes of 
your time.  This survey will be open until the end of the day on Tuesday 15 December 2020. Please be 
explicit as you can in your responses.   
 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/97L7L8Q 
 

 
Warm Regards,  
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SCHOOL ORGANISATION FOR 2021  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
If your family is leaving Monmia please complete the following form and return as soon as possible 
via email to monmia.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Planning for 2021 School Year is now underway.  
 

Childôs Name: _________________________________________________ 
 
Childôs Year Level in 2020: ______________________________________ 
 
New School in 2021:____________________________________________ 
 
Reason for transfer:_____________________________________________ 
 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/97L7L8Q
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THE FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS: ¢ƘŜ YŜȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ .ƻǳƴŎŜ.ŀŎƪ 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
For the final two weeks of the year we would like to review the big messages from the BounceBack Wellbeing and 
Resilience Program and from the CASEA program. 
  
Do you know what the BounceBack acronym stands for? 
The BounceBack acronym describes the strategies and helpful thinking that we can use when something goes wrong 
in our lives that cause us to feel sad, frustrated or scared. It is very important to trust yourself to BounceBack and to 
help others to BounceBack as well. 
 

Bad times donôt last. Things always get better. Stay optimistic. 

Other people can help if you talk to them. Get a reality check. 

Unhelpful thinking makes you feel more upset. Think again. 

Nobody is perfect, not you and not others. 

Concentrate on the positives (no matter how small) and use laughter. 

Everybody experiences sadness, hurt, failure, rejection and setbacks sometimes, not just you. They are a normal part 

of life. Try not to personalise them. 
 

Blame fairly. How much of what happened was due to you, to others and to bad luck  

   or circumstances. 

Accept what canôt be changed (but try to change what you can change first). 

Catastrophising exaggerates your worries. Donôt believe the worst possible picture. 

Keep things in perspective. Itôs only part of your life. 

 
Family Activity 
As a family discuss the BounceBack acronym and create a poster to keep at home so you can refer to it when you need 
to. Illustrate each statement so even younger family members can connect with the principles. 
 

I hope you find the articles useful and I look forward to any feedback.  

 

For the last week of Term 4, we will review the big messages from the CASEA Program.  
 
 

Warm Regards, 

LuciaVorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   

EVERY DAY COUNTS: Routines are essential! 

Are you having problems getting your child to school?  

Perhaps he/she: 

Å will not get out of bed in the morning and will not go to bed at night 

Å cannot find their uniform, books or school bag. 

Å eats their breakfast too slowly 

Å has not completed their homework 

Å spends too much time watching TV in the morning. 
 

If so, speak about school positively and set home and school routines 

to help 

Å have a set time to go to bed and to get out of bed 

Å have the uniform and school bag ready the night before 

Å have a set time for starting and finishing breakfast 

Å set a time for daily homework tasks 

Å be firm and send your child to school every school day.  

  Lucia Vorpasso  Assistant Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



        STEP UP SESSION        
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
In preparing a smooth transition from one year level to the next, the school organises a STEP UP 
SESSION where students spend time with different groups of students in the learning space area 
they will be in the following year.  
 
During these sessions students are placed in groups consisting of students in their current home 
group and in other home groups.  As stated by Lorraine Bell, the Principal, we will try and keep as 
many students in the current home group, together again in 2021.  
 
During this STEP UP SESSION, students participate in wellbeing games and learning 
opportunities that focus on cooperation, team building and making new friends.  
 
Students will be informed which student has been selected as their learning buddy, from the list 
composed by each student. This information will also be communicated with Parents/Guardians.  
 
Then on Friday 18 December, your child will meet his/her teacher and classmates in their learning 
space for 2021.   
 
When your child comes home from school during the last two weeks, please continue to share 
positive experiences about beginning in a new class next year and the transition program. 
 
Warm Regards, 

Lucia Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 
TERM 4 

 
 
THURSDAY DECEMBER 17 
Year 6 Graduation 5.30 pm ï 8.30 pm 
 
FRIDAY DECEMBER 18 
End of Term 4 ï Early Dismissal 1.30 pm 
 
 
2021 DATES 
 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 27 
Curriculum Day ï No School 
 
THURSDAY JANUARY 28 
Book Pack Day 
Curriculum Day ï No School 
 
FRIDAY JANUARY 29 
Year 1 ï 6 Students start school 9.00 am 
Year Preps start school 10.00 am 
 
Tuesday February 16 
Be You Twilight Getting to Know You Picnic 5 pm ï 7 pm 

                                                                 Outdoors (Weather permitting) 
 
 

 
 

 

Dear Families,  
  

Students should keep reading for at least 10 minutes a day over the school holidays 
to set themselves up for a great start to the new school year. It will keep their brains 

active, develop overall reading skills and their love of reading. To help families keep 
their reading momentum rolling over the holidays, Scholastic are releasing 

some reading resources at the end of term, including 

¶ Fun competitions and reading challenges 

¶ Reading games for car trips 
¶ Author and illustrator tutorials 

¶ Book recommendations 
¶ Extra special book sales and promotions 
¶ Reading tips and more!  

Go to www.scholastic.com.au/summer 
  
Happy summer reading!  
 
 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/summer


 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING 
 
From Term 1, 2021 the Victorian Government has ceased school banking programs in 
Victorian government schools. As a result, the CommBank School Banking program will no 
longer operate at our school after the end of this term. If you are unsure of other methods of 
depositing to your childôs account, please feel free to contact the Bankôs general enquiries 
hotline on 13 2221 or alternatively visit your local CommBank branch. 
 
If your child is eligible to receive a reward, please notify our School Banking Co-ordinator 
prior to the 11th December 2020. 
 
We would like to thank you for your participation and support throughout the School 
Banking program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

              

               

 

 
PRA-   

Anna A. For always doing her best and fabulous writing. 

1/2A-   

Lucas P. 
For using different strategies to solve tricky words 

during our guided reading sessions. Well done! 

1/2B-   

Cindy N. 

 

For her great attitude towards her learning. 

Congratulations! 

1/2C-   

Davon A. 
For always completing his tasks to a very high 

standard. Wonderful effort! 

5/6A  

Amy T. 
For striving high in all areas of school life every 

single day. 

5/6C  

5/6C 

 

 

For their persistence in a challenging year and 

supporting one another throughout 2020. 

 

  



 

                                              
 
Dear Monmia Families, 
 

Monmia is proud to be a ΨBE YOUΩ school. In bringing the community together to celebrate 
the start of the 2021 school year, we are having the annual Ψ.9 ¸h¦ TWILIGHT GETTING TO 
Ybh² ¸h¦ tL/bL/ΩΦ An invitation is extended to all Monmia families to attend the picnic to 
meet the staff and other families in a friendly and relaxed way. Please put the date in your 
diary and come along and join in the fun. 
 

Date:   TUESDAY 16 FEBRUARY, 2021 
 

Time:   5.00pm until 7.00pm 
 

Where:   Outdoors (Weather permitting) 
 

What to bring:   
1. In keeping safe, we ask all families to bring their own food and drinks (non-

alcoholic and in plastic bottles), rugs or blankets and chairs.  
 
A Coffee Van will be available for the sale of coffee and tea. 
The canteen will be open to sell snacks, ice creams and drinks.  
 

Theme:   Ψ.9 ¸h¦Ω ς COME DRESSED AS YOU! 
    

Parents/guardians will take responsibility for their own children on 
the evening. Students will not be permitted to enter the school 
grounds unless accompanied by their parents/guardians. 
 
 

We hope that you and your family will be able to join the rest of the Monmia Primary School 
Community for a fun family night.  
 

Kind Regards 

Lucia Vorpasso  on behalf of the BE YOU Action Team 

 

         

 
 

              

 

 

                          

 



                                                  

 

 
 

                                   

Bronze certificates 

  

Sophia G (PRA) 

Anson T (PRA) 

Wynd C (1/2A) 

Storme D (1/2A) 

Filip P (1/2A) 

Sharnel M (1/2B) 

Shahzad S (1/2B) 

Jacob L (3/4A) 

Ethan R (5/6A) 

Brandon C (5/6C) 

  

  

  

  

  

  

Week ending 6/12/20   

Congratulations to the following award 

winners. Silver and gold certificates will 

be awarded at next Mondayôs assembly 

14th of December 

 

Mathletes of the Week 

Silver certificates 

  

Wynd C (1/2A) 

Sharnel M (1/2B) 

Shahzad S (1/2B) 

  

  

  

Gold certificates 

  

Wynd C (1/2A) 

Ethan R (5/6A) 

  

  



  



  



 



 

  

  



  



 


